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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and 
delivered monthly by our team of volunteers 
to every address in the village.  If you need 
help with: 
Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155 
Deliveries – Gary on 07795 202559 
Diary Dates/handwritten items  
– Sue M on 275333  
Design and graphics for your item  
– Richard on the Bulletin email. 
When contacting our advertisers please tell them 
that you saw their advert in The Bulletin. 
Contributions are always welcome.   The Bulletin 
relies on contributions from local people to keep 
it as interesting and relevant as possible to life in 
our village.   If you would like to send an item for 
publication please email this to the address at the 

bottom of this notice, where one of the team will 
do their best to reply within 2–3 days. 
The Bulletin reserves the right to edit the layout 
of submitted articles. Guidelines for Contributors 
and details of Advertising Costs can be found on 
the village website: 
www.huttoncranswick.com under the Community 
Information tab. 
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin must be with 
us by the 10th  of the month, otherwise we cannot 
guarantee inclusion.  
Please note our email address: 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com 
Disclaimer: The Bulletin does not have any 
responsibility for the content of published 
advertisements. 
Printed by Gt Graphics Print  

Newsletter for the village of Hutton Cranswick 

In this edition we are 
celebrating 150 years 
of our  village 
Primary School. 
We have produced a 
colour supplement in 
the centre of this 
issue. Every primary 

school child will get a souvenir copy of this 
edition for their memory drawer. 
 

Following the success of the Model Railway 
Show in October 2023—it makes a 
welcome return this November. The 
organisers have let us know early.  
Sue Moody runs the Dates for Your Diary 
pages and is the best person to check with, 
over event dates, to avoid clashes. 
However this only works if you let her know 
what you are planning early on. 

 

As the summer term comes to an end all 
our youth groups have been celebrating 
young people’s achievements. There is an 
excellent report on page 22 on Girlguiding. 
However these results can only be achieved 
through adults volunteering their time to 
create these opportunities. Please give 
some thought to volunteering.  
 

How will you be celebrating Yorkshire Day 
on August 1st? Do let us know! 
 
Thank you and have a great Summer—
enjoy the Olympics—the weather may get 
better soon. 
 
Melvyn 
The Bulletin Team 
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DATES FOR 
YOUR DIARY 

EVERY WEEK  
Monday Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir 
7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more 
information contact Fiona on 07984 657071 
or www.ywcc.org.uk  
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, 
Cranswick. For more information contact Ted 
on 01482 865353 or 07399475129 
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall 
Cranswick £2.00 includes tea and biscuits. 
For more information call Rose on 01377 
270220 
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-
7:00pm (6-week block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. 
For more information contact 
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk  

Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am
-12:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane 
Thursday Walking Netball 10:00-11:00am at 
SRA Rotsea Lane   
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00–4:00pm at 
WI Hall Cranswick. For more information 
contact Linda on 01430 810002 
Thursday Pilates 6:30-7:30pm at WI Hall, 
main Street, Cranswick. Booking essential, 
call or text 07792330362 
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-
11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 
includes coffee or tea and biscuits  
Friday Social Bowling 1:30pm at Hutton 
Cranswick Bowls Club. For more information 
contact Colin Wright on 01377 270621 

August 
Saturday 3 Driffield Navigational Festival 
11:00am-7:30pm at Riverhead Driffield. Free 
admission, Duck Race 4:00pm 
Tuesday 6, 20 & 27 Yoga Class 6:30-7:30pm 
at WI Hall, Cranswick. For more information 
ring Bev on 07761 732810 or email 
shikido@hotmail.com  
Saturday 10 & 24 Art Group 2:00-4:00pm at 
Methodist Church Hall. Bring your own 
materials. For information ring Madeleine 
01377 271664 
Saturday 10 Live Music courtesy of The LGs 
7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane Tickets £10.00 
(to include supper) from Foreman’s Car 
showroom or by texting Fiona on 07984 
657071  
Saturday 10 & Sunday 11 Driffield Steam 
Fair 10:00am-6:00pm at Driffield 

Showground 
Monday 12 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm 
outside Hutton Cranswick Primary School 
Monday 12 Wellness & Positivity Cafe 
10:30am-12:30pm at SRA, Rotsea Lane. For 
more information contact Lynn on 
07851570447 or email 
info@lynnmarshall.co.uk 
Friday 16 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea 
Lane. Booking Required. Please 
contact huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com or 
text Fiona on 07984 657071 
Saturday 17 Pig Bingo (eyes down 7:30pm) 
at WI hall, Cranswick 
Sunday 18 Classic Car Rally at SRA, Rotsea 
Lane. 
Saturday 24 Craft & Produce Market 
10:00am-2:00pm at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom 

http://www.ywcc.org.uk
mailto:zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:shikido@hotmail.com
mailto:info@lynnmarshall.co.uk
mailto:huttoncranswicksra@outlook.com
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FUTURE DATES 2024 
Saturday 14 September Pig Bingo (eyes 
down 7:30pm) at WI Hall, Cranswick 
Wednesday 18 September Bowls Club Bingo 
(eyes down 7:30pm) at Bowls Club, 
Cranswick 
Saturday 21 September Yorkshire Wolds 
Community Choir 13th Anniversary Charity 
Concert. Tickets £10.00 each from Foreman’s 
Garage 
Saturday 28 September Craft & Produce 
Market 10:00am-2:00pm at Foreman’s Car 
Showroom  
Saturday 5 October Harvest Hoe Down at 

Foreman’s Car Showroom 
Wednesday 16 October Bowls Club Bingo 
(eyes down 7:30pm) at Bowls Club, 
Cranswick 
Friday 1 November Friday Friends 
Sunday 3rd November - Family Firework 
Display (Low Noise) - 4pm - 7pm SRA Rotsea 
Lane 
Saturday 9 November – Model Railway 
Show – Foreman’s Car Showroom 
Saturday 23 November Christmas Market at 
Foreman’s Car Showroom  
Saturday 7th December 10 - 4pm SRA 
Christmas Fair & Santa Run 

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please email 
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com or for handwritten contributions to  
The Bulletin contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333. 

Tuesday 27 Book Club 7:15pm at The White 
Horse, Cranswick (front room on the left as 
you go through the main door). Book to 
discuss – The Uncommon Reader by Alan 
Bennett 

Wednesday 28 Wellness & Positivity Cafe 
7:00-9:00pm at SRA, Rotsea Lane For more 
information contact Lynn on 07851570447 or 
email info@lynnmarshall.co.uk 

Upcoming event  

Hutton Cranswick 

Model Railway 

Show 2024 
Saturday 9 November  

10am to 5pm  

J H Foreman’s Car Showroom 
Next to the Railway Station 

 Working Layouts 

 Stands and Stalls 

To enter: Adults: £3 
Children under 12: £1 
Refreshments available all day 

mailto:info@lynnmarshall.co.uk
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On Tuesday 2nd July the Village in 
Bloom team welcomed two 
representatives from Yorkshire in 
Bloom to judge the village and business 
entries in the Royal Horticultural Society 
Yorkshire in Bloom competition.  
 
The results will be 
announced on 26th 
September 2024 at 
Riley Smith Hall in 
Tadcaster.  
 
The business entries: 
the Spar Shop, the 
White Horse, James 
White Family Butcher, 
Paul Harrison Cars 
and the Farm Shop all made themselves 
available to talk to the judges.  

The In Bloom team is very grateful to 
them for their efforts and their 
willingness to be involved. 

 
Thanks also to those 
residents who put out 
tractors and other 
displays on the grass 
verges on the day. And 
also, to the Bowls Club 
who hosted 
refreshments at 
midday. It all added to 
a feeling of working 
together and 

community. 
 
A short portfolio was written to give to 
the judges before their arrival 
highlighting our aims as a Village in 
Bloom entry. This is now available on 
the In Bloom section of the village 
website: www.huttoncranswick.com 

For more information on Village in Bloom 
please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimp-
son@btinternet.com or on 270173 or 
Heather Teare at: 
heatherateare@gmail.com or on 270187. 

Yorkshire in Bloom—celebrating 60 years 

Photos: Jessica Mary—Thank you 

http://www.huttoncranswick.com
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Following on from my previous 
article in The Bulletin, I am pleased 
to announce the completion of the 
Cranswick Telephone Box Book 
Exchange. 
An intensive period of work has 
seen the completion of the 
restoration (with the aid of my wife, 
Kate). It has been painted, glass and 
frames installed, and 6 tubes of 
silicone sealant used to make it 
weatherproof. 
I have made and installed wooden 
bookshelves, and the adult sections 
are now full. There are separate 
section for teens, young and old 
children which still have spaces. The ‘Grand’ opening on Sunday was 

attended by many villagers (who also 
brought books) and the Red Ribbon was cut 
by Steve Richardson on behalf of the Parish 
Council. Very fitting as one of our lifelong 
villagers. 
Recent donations have allowed me to start 
sections for children, teens and adults, but I 
need more books please (especially for 
children and teens). Novels and reading 
books are welcomed, but not Cookbooks, 
Manuals, Encyclopaedias etc. 
Any donated books can be left in the Book 
Exchange in carrier bags. I will regularly pick 
up and sort through, so we have a range of 
different types of books.  
Guidelines for use 
Feel free to take any book, but no more than 
two at a time.  
Ideally exchange a book, but this is not 
compulsory. 
Once you have read a book, please bring it 
back. 

 
Ian Sibley-Calder 

Cranswick Telephone Box Book Exchange 
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Hutton Cranswick 
Methodist Church 
Lay Pastor John Gleaves 
07553 226811 
methodistpastorjohn@gmail.com 

Churches Together in 

Hutton Cranswick 

THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK  
WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK AND  

THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD 

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091,  
Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572 

Ruth Pickles (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474 

For those of us who are keen gardeners you 
will have noticed that there are a lot more 
slugs and snails around than usual.  The wet 
weather we had over the winter and spring 
has meant that we are now overrun with 
them.  
Every few days I have to check under my pots 
and I am finding several each time.  For the 
sake of our hedgehogs and other wildlife I 
don’t use slug pellets so I gather them up and 
take them for a walk away from anyone else’s 
garden and throw them in the hedge.  
I have often wondered what use are slugs and 
snails in the garden? As all they seem to do is 
eat all my treasured plants!  If you are lucky 
enough to have a compost bin they will help 
to breakdown unwanted garden material and 
help to make good compost.  
When we look back over our lives we may 
think that there are experiences that we 
could have frankly done without, as we 
cannot find any purpose or meaning to them.   

With the grace of God’s love in our lives we 
can find resolution and peace for even the 
most  painful of experiences. This is not 
something that is going to happen overnight 
and we will need to allow God time to heal us. 
Painful and difficult experiences can give us 
that wonderful gift of empathy, and that is 
surely something that we can all benefit from.    

Romans 8:28  
And we know that in all things God works for 

the good of those who love him, who have 
been called according to his purpose.  

 
Dear Lord,  
Thank you that you promise in the bible that 
all things work together for good. Help me to 
find the good in those painful experiences that 
I struggle with and help me to find resolution 
and peace. 
In Jesus name  Amen 
 

John 

Date    Services at St Peter’s Church 
4th August 2024   10.45am - Family Service (Band) 
11th August 2024   10.45am - Choral Communion (Choir) 
18th August 2024   TBC 
25th August 2024   11.00am - On the Green with Methodist Church 



11 

TV Chef Nigel Brown made 
another memorable visit to St 
Peter’s Church on 28th June, 
showing more delicious ways 
to make sure that leftovers 
are not wasted.  

This time he focused on BBQs 
– what to do with the odd bits 
and pieces that are left over 
when the charcoal has cooled 
and the rain has set in. “It’s 
not about ingredients, it’s 
about imagination,” he told the 
audience and demonstrated his 
inventiveness by turning a couple of cooked 
spare ribs into a pulled pork roll with pickled 
cucumber. Then a couple of chicken 
drumsticks became a filling chicken and 
sweetcorn soup. Finally, a few cold burgers 
were transformed into a delicious cottage 
pie. He had also some sent through some 
barbecue sauce recipes and at the end of 
the demonstration the audience were 
treated to hotdogs, served with one of those 
sauces.  

 

 

Nigel is not only an engaging speaker, but 
also a highly talented chef who takes the 
mundane and turns it into something special 
– in a way that doesn’t need you to be a 
Masterchef contestant. In other words, he’s 
inspiring and we hope very much that he 
will be able to take time out of his busy 
schedule to whet our appetites and 
stimulate our imagination again soon. 

Ian Sanderson 

“It’s not about ingredients, 
 it’s about imagination,”  

St Peter’s Church 
Christmas Tree Festival 2024 

St Peter’s Church is looking to have 20 
beautifully decorated trees in its 
medieval building this December.  

Each decorated tree will be created 
and sponsored by a different local  
organisation or business.  

For further information and to book 
your place contact Janet Foreman on 
01377 270258 
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We had an incredible week celebrating our 150th anniversary! In assembly we 
looked at images from the school in the past, one of which showed children 
celebrating the school’s 100th anniversary.  

We started the week of celebrations with a birthday party. The children enjoyed 
taking part in traditional and modern party games and then came together to share 
afternoon tea and a dance on the school field. The sun was shining and the children 
enjoyed a wonderful celebration!   
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We continued the celebrations the following day and the children 
took part in our annual Fun Run, with a twist! This year to tie in 
with the 150th celebrations, the children could wear Victorian 
costumes or accessories if they chose to. The weather was on our 
side with the sun shining and the children loved challenging 
themselves to complete as many laps of the field as they could, 
with music playing.  

It was brilliant to see the children enjoying themselves whilst 
exercising. Children also collected sponsorship for this event and 
money raised will feed immediately back into things that enhance 
the school experience for the children. We would like to express 
our thanks to the children for their sponsorship efforts. 
Collectively the children raised a magnificent £1378.70. Thank you 
to everyone involved, it is truly appreciated.   
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Our 150th anniversary 
celebrations reached a climax at 
the end of the week with our 
Summer Fair celebration. The 
children opened the event with 
several amazing performances.  

Our Year 4 children did a 
wonderful job performing a traditional Maypole dance and our Year 6 
children performed a choreographed dance from their end of term 
production ‘The Rocky Monster Show’.  

Our singing club impressed with a performance of ‘Freed from Desire’ and 
the whole school joined in song for ‘Lean on Me’ and ‘This is Me’.  

We were immensely proud of the children for their performances and 
starting off our celebrations.  
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The Summer Fair was extremely well 
attended: it drew in people from the 
community, past pupils and new starter 
children, who will be joining our school 
in September. The children enjoyed the 
unlimited access to the bouncy castles 
and great fun was had by all. There were 
many attractions, fun games and 
activities to take part in – something for 
everyone! The Friends of the School 
(FOTS) team, led by Danielle Rice (Chair) 
and Amy Thompson (Vice Chair) worked so hard in the 
lead up to the event to deliver such a memorable 
afternoon with additional attractions to mark the 
occasion. We are extremely grateful for the time and 
commitment they have given to making the Summer Fair 
a special and unforgettable memory for 
the children. We would also like to thank 
Scott Tomlinson and The White Horse for 
supplying the marquee.  

We are also especially grateful to The 
Parish Council who will be gifting the 
children with a pen as a celebration gift 
to mark the occasion of the school’s 
150th birthday.  

The children at Hutton Cranswick CP 
School enjoyed an eventful week 
celebrating the 150th anniversary of the 
school. The whole community came 
together at the Summer Fair to celebrate, share and 
mark this special occasion. Thank you to all involved.  
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Allotments: These are situated on Beverley 
Road. To rent an allotment of approximately 
1/10th of an acre for £15  each year please fill 
in an application form and send it to the 
Parish Clerk. An application form is available 
on the council’s website. When a plot 
becomes available you will be contacted. 
Thank you. 
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HUTTON CRANSWICK PARISH COUNCIL 
Extract from the draft minutes of the 

meeting held on 26 June, 2024. 
 

24/166 Public Participation – Jonathan Bibb 
and Andrew Frost introduced themselves as 
candidates for the East Wolds and Coastal by
-election on 4 July, 2024. 
 
24/170 Planning Decisions – The following 
decisions were noted:      
(a) 24/00805/PLF: Erection of single storey 
extension to rear and single storey porch to 
front at 24 Hotham Road, Hutton Cranswick -  
Full Planning Permission – Granted - 2 
Conditions. 
(b) 24/01177/PLF: Installation of ground 
mounted solar array at Rotsea Manor Farm, 
Rotsea Lane  – Full Planning Permission – 
Granted - 3 Conditions. 
 
24/171 Planning Applications:  
(a) 24/01358/PLF: Erection of a new pet food 
preparation area, as an extension to existing 
storage and manufacturing facility at MJ Pet 
Foods and Proteins Limited, Cranswick 
Industrial Estate  – Full Planning Permission – 
Resolved – Not to object to the application. 
(b) 24/01689/PLF: Erection of single storey 
extension to existing detached garage 
(Revised Scheme 23/02001/PLF) at Moat 
Lodge, 24 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick - 
Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to 
object to the application.   
 
24/172 Representatives reports: - 
(a) In Bloom – The itinerary for the judging 
day on 2 July, 2024 was noted. Assistance to 
do work at the Station from K-Com and work 
at the SRA from Kings Mill Special School was 
very much appreciated by the In Bloom 
Group. Help from Hymers College to do 
further work at the Station was planned 
before judging day. 

(b) SRA – The Summerfest was a success 
despite the poor weather. The Committee 
thanked the Parish Council for funding the 
minibus service. The floor in the extension to 
the hall was complete. An energy audit was 
to be arranged by the Humber and Wolds 
Action Group to help inform the most cost-
effective way to heat the hall. A meeting of 
all the various groups in the village was to be 
arranged to help diary events with the aim to 
avoid conflicting dates. 
(c) Pond – Cllr Sibley-Calder continued to 
work in controlling the weed in the pond. 
(d) BT Box – The BT Box had been 
refurbished and repurposed into a book 
exchange. The Box was formally opened on 
23 June, 2024 and was now fully stocked with 
books. The Chairman thanked Cllr Sibley-
Calder for transforming what was a derelict 
phone box to an excellent community asset. 
The Book Exchange may close over the 
Winter period. 
 
24/173 Churches Together – Resolved to 
grant permission for Churches Together to 
hold a joint Service on The Green on 7 July, 
2024 and on 25 August, 2024 and to hold 
Services on the Green in future years. 
 
24/174 Cross Keys Court – A concern from a 
resident, that children playing ball games, 
was becoming a nuisance and was creating 
potential safety issues, had been referred to 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  
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24/176 Queen Elizabeth II’s Green Canopy 
Project Woodland at the SRA – The 
Conservation Volunteers would be 
maintaining the areas where the trees are 
planted on 4 July, 2024. There was around 20 
trees that needed to be replaced/needed 
attention. 

 

24/177 Centenary Wood – Resolved to 
accept the proposal to undertake a Survey 
and Management Report at a price of £500.  
A water butt had been installed in the Wood 
as a source of water for watering the plants 
on Hutton Road.  

 

24/178 School Crossing Patrol Officer – 
Resolved that the Service Level Agreement 
presented by East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
be approved and signed by the Chairman. 
The Reserves agreed at the April, 2024 
meeting (24/091f) included funding for 2024-
25 to cover the estimated charge of £2,921. 

  

24/179 Salt Bins – East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council was changing the process for 
inspecting and replenishing salt bins within 
the East Riding. Parish Councils had to 
conduct their own inspection prior to the 
season. 

 

24/180 Temporary goal posts for The Green 
– Two examples of alternative types of goal 
posts were noted.   

 

24/181 Net Ball Delivery at the SRA – A 
request from the Netball Development 
Officer, Humberside England Netball, for 
money towards the cost of netball 
equipment at the SRA, was not approved. It 
was suggested the request be made to the 
SRA Committee direct. 

24/182 Village Taskforce Walkabout – Cllr 
Mrs Simpson and Cllr Thompson planned to 
attend the walkabout on 27 June, 2024. 

 

24/183 Play Area – The repairs identified in 
the annual inspection report had been 
completed. The work to the safety surface of 
the roundabout was unsatisfactory and was 
to be relayed on 1 July, 2024. The options for 
the replacement of the Crane Swing was 
being considered by schoolchildren on the 
School Council. 

 

24/184 The Green – Resolved that the 
costed proposal for No Parking signs on The 
Green, presented by Cllr Alderton, be 
accepted. 

 

24/185 Questions for Ward Councillors – Cllr 
Thompson was to meet residents of 
Southgate to give feedback on the meeting 
held with East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
and a representative from Yorkshire Water. 

 

24/189 The Bulletin – Topics for the next 
Edition: (a) BT Box – Cllr Sibley-Calder, (b) 
Footpaths – Cllr Teare and (c) Potholes – Cllr 
Thompson. 

 

24/190 Next Meeting – Wednesday 24 July, 
2024 at the WI Hall.  

To view the full minutes please visit 
ww.huttoncranswick.com  

or scan this QR code: 
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There was a 
really good 
turnout for the 

June meeting with 8 members attending and 
2 who couldn't attend sending a score.  
The book we discussed was The Keeper of 
Happy Endings by Barbara Davies. In the main 
people liked the book as a good story with a 
happy ending. A score of 8/10 was given.  
The book for 30th July is Miss Bensons Beetle 
by Rachel Joyce. It starts slow but a 
surprisingly  interesting read.  
The book chosen for 27th 
August is The Uncommon 
Reader by Alan Bennett.  
New members are welcome 
to come along to The White 
Horse at 7.15 to discuss any 
of the books mentioned OR 
in fact any book you 
enjoyed. You would be made most welcome. 

Book Club 
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Were you once a Rainbow, Brownie or Guide yourself? 

Do you want to help girls learn whilst having fun? 

Does your daughter or granddaughter attend Rainbows or Brownies? 

It has been a busy, fun-filled term for Guiding in the village.  

All three units have been earning badges, trying new things and  

having lots of fun along the way. 

 

Rainbows have grown sunflowers and made teepees for 

their Nature and Construction badges.  They also completed 

their Camp Skills Builder and Outdoor Challenge badges 

including making s’mores – a Guiding essential.  The girls had 

a brilliant time pond dipping on a trip to Tophill Low, 

discovering all sorts of creatures new to them. 

 

Brownies have been learning about personal safety for their 

Own Zone badge, which included a walk around the village 

identifying dangers. They have learnt some essential in the 

field first aid skills for their Explore Skills Builder badge. They 

finished the term with a water fun night and yes, the leaders 

did get wet too! Two Gold Awards (the highest award for the 

section) were handed out to our older Brownies who are 

moving on to Guides in September 

 

Ladies in Pigs taught the Guides how to make Greek inspired 

pork burgers. The girls earned their Olympics Paris 2024 

challenge badge, with a series of team building and physical 

challenges, which included a trip to the Hutton Cranswick 

Bowls Club to learn a new sport – thank you to the bowls club 

members for their hospitality and tuition. No summer term is 

complete without a session of fire-lighting making sweet 

dampers as well as the essential s’mores.  

 

The RNLI visited as part of the Mayday water safety 

challenge badge. We managed to round off the term with 

a very wet games night, and a picnic at Fraisthorpe Beach.  

 

It is down to the commitment and dedication of all our 

leaders and unit helpers that we can deliver these meetings 

and activities for the girls in our units. 

But now we need your help to keep the units going… 

Girlguiding update 
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We need new adult leaders for both 

Rainbows and Brownies as two of our 

current leaders will be leaving at the 

end of 2024.  

Could you come forward to take 

Girlguiding on into the future and 

empower the next generation of 

girls?  

Without new volunteers, the units will 

have to close.  

Rainbows and Brownies gives girls the 

opportunity to play, learn and have 

adventures in a safe environment. 

Our weekly meetings include games, 

crafts and outdoor activities whilst 

having lots of fun. Could you help 

open up a world of possibilities for girls 

– one where they can do anything?   

You are welcome to come along to a 

unit meeting to see what we do and 

have a chat to the current leaders. 

Interested? Take a look at 

www.girlguiding.org.uk to see what 

Girlguiding is all about.  

You can also email Kathrine Adams 

at huttoncbrownies@gmail.com for 

more information. We would love to 

hear from you!  

https://www.huttoncranswick.com/

report-a-problem/ 

Report a local Issue  

It is important that we all look after 
our village and surrounding areas.   
For this to happen we need to know 
about the issues.   
To assist in this the East Riding Council 
has put in place a digital reporting 
system to allow you to report some of 
the most common complaints. 
Links and Phone numbers  for the most   
common issues are all available at 

WHY 1ST AUGUST? 
 
The date alludes to 
the regimental 
anniversary of the 
Battle of Minden on 
1st August and the 
wearing of roses in 
the headdress on 
that day. 

 
In the case of the Light Infantry, successors 
to the King’s Own Yorkshire Light Infantry, a 
white rose. 
 
The date is also the anniversary of the 
emancipation of slaves in the British Empire 
in 1834, for which a Yorkshire MP, William 
Wilberforce, campaigned. 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
mailto:huttoncbrownies@gmail.com
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The Forgham Memorial Award  

Congratulations to the pupils who have 
had their artwork selected for publication 
on the front covers of The Bulletin in 2024. 
The children were presented with photo 
plaques of their designs and WH Smith Gift 
Cards by Ben Forgham at a special 
Celebration Assembly in School on Friday 
21st June.   
Ben talked about the front covers with the 
children and thanked all the pupils for their 
imaginative artwork which brings delight to 
the community. Personalised Certificates 

were given to all pupils who created a design to be considered for the award.  The Bulletin 
Team wish to thank, Mrs Burkinshaw, the staff and pupils for their ongoing support for this 
annual award, which adds so much interest and variety to The Bulletin covers. 

Writing simple sentences by the Reception Class 

it is a ladybird. 
it eats leaves 

it has black spots 
it has wings so it can fly. 

By Louis 

it is a centipede. 
it is Brown and orange  
and a Bit Black. 

it has so many legs. 
The antennae are so long. 
By Olivia 

this is a honeybee. 
flowers attracts bees with the spots. 
When bees sting you they die.  

they have black and orange yellow 
bodies. it can fly and it can buzz. 
By Ethan 

it is a butterfly. 
it can fly in the sky. 
its wings help it fly  

it has a lot of colours on his wings. 
By Mia 
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council 
Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson 

Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane, 
Cranswick, YO25 9RA 

Tel: 01377 270058 
E-mail: clerk@huttoncranswickpc.gov.uk 

Richard Alderton 
Tel: 271848 
Rich Bucknall 
Tel: 07711 288349  
Lynda Ingham 
Tel: 07432 558051 
Steve Jones 
Tel: 07950 253904 
Joanne Kelly 
Tel: 270737 
John Poolford 
Tel: 270539 

Stephen Richardson 
Tel: 270248 
Ian Sibley-Calder 
Tel: 07770 632893 
Gina Simpson 
Tel: 270173 
Richard Swan 
Tel: 07711 623967 
Melvyn Teare MBE 
Tel: 270187 
Russell Thompson 
Tel: 07753 134146 

The next council meeting is on Wednesday  
25 September starting at 7.00pm. The 
meeting will be in the WI Hall. Details will be 
published on the village notice boards and 
website at least 3 days in advance of the 
meeting. 
The meeting is open to the public and early in 
the agenda, the public and councillors may 
ask questions or make statements (limited to 
3 minutes per person). For further 
information please contact the Parish Clerk. 

Hutton Cranswick WI held their monthly 
meeting on the 11th June.  

Local florist, Esther In The Garden gave a 
fascinating talk and demonstration about 
floral folklore and the history of British 
flowers.  

The demonstration bouquet was 
generously donated and raffled off 
between our members.  

There’s no meeting in August but we’re 
back on 10th September for Lindy Hop 
dancing with Julie Deighton, so if you’re 
thinking of joining please do pop along for a 
visit and see what we’re all about, visitors 
are always welcome! 

Upcoming events:   

Pig Bingo Saturday 17th August 

Pig Bingo Saturday 14th September 

Eyes down 7:30pm, WI Hall Main Street 
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We’ve been making the most of the lighter 
nights and better weather, by being able to 
play different games at Centenary Wood and 
on the green. We have been learning cycle 

safety and maintenance, at different levels 
depending on age so they can all stay safe on 
their bikes and know how to look after them. 
Beavers and Cubs both had a bike ride from 
the SRA down towards Rotsea where 
everyone rode really well. Scouts ventured 
further heading towards Tophill Low and 
stopping for refreshments on the way back. 
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Many thanks to everyone who helped organise, sponsor, 

donate raffle prizes or attended the first Hutton 

Cranswick SummerFest - whilst the weather was not kind 

to us, I am truly grateful for all the support that we had. 

At our recent debriefing meeting the committee came 

away feeling very proud of all that was achieved by a 

group of volunteers! We raised the grand total of £1754 in addition local groups 

raised more than £600 - a fabulous result! We are now very excited to be planning 

for SummerFest 2025! Save the date, it's Saturday 14th June 2025. 

SummerFest 2025 Saturday 14th June 2025. 

However,  before that we have live music 

from the LGs on Saturday 10th August -

  this band played for us last year so I 

was absolutely delighted that the band 

once again offered their services for free 

so that we can raise funds for the SRA.  

Tickets cost £10 (this includes supper) 

and can be purchased from Foreman's 

Garage or by texting me on 07984 

657071.   

Finally, the SRA committee are looking for someone to take on the role of secretary - 

this role involves producing minutes from the monthly committee meeting and 

annual AGM. It will also involve monitoring the SRA email account so IT skills are 

essential, but this role is not onerous so if you can spare a couple of hours a week 

and want to join our very motivated team of volunteers, we would love to have you 

on board.  

Fiona Bone - SRA Chairperson 07984 657071.   



31 



32 


